## Senior Warden report (February 22 - March 21) Highlights:

- Performed building walk through with Jody to discuss possible space re-use rearrangements resulting from the Historic Renovation Committee's work in 2021-2022
- Reviewed Worship ministry manual and discussed next steps with Jody
- Completed Becoming Beloved Community training February 25th
- Met with Stuart regarding PIC search
- Conducted several other PIC search meetings throughout the month
- Posted Christian Formation position in Handshake to attract college students from several area colleges (they share the Handshake job posting online system)
- Met with Joe+ to talk about the next Sunday forums on Mission and vision for our parish
  to begin Sunday, March 26th
- Participated in Newcomers, Personnel, Truth and Reconciliation, Outreach and Executive committee meetings
- Met with Jesse and Angie to finalize dates and location for Children's formation camp (Vacation bible school) - will be the last week of June!
- Worked with Sharon, Jay and Amy to better understand the Vestry's role in approval of items - clarifying the approvals needed for operating budget, and the funds (both restricted and unrestricted)
- Attended the Diocese of MD Claggett Q and A sessions with the 4 candidates for our next Bishop. SOOOO excited to see that I know 2 of them (the two female candidates. I'm sure the other 2, whom I don't know, are equally as talented. It's a great time to be part of the Diocese of MD. The March 25th election is fast approaching.

## **Upcoming:**

- Continue to work closely with Amy+ to collaborate on staffing, budget, ministries, and overall administration
- Bishop Election March 25th
- Priest in Charge search with Diocese
- Staff handbook look for additional updates
- Begin to develop ideas for fundraising in 2023!
- Update our policies on rentals to both "for profit" and "non-profit" entities, so that we are fair and clear in our rentals
- Form communications team to partner with staff